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Vehicles "Taken Without Permission" 
 
LEADS Administration frequently receives the question: "Can a vehicle taken without permission be 
entered into LEADS?"  
 
The phrase "taken without permission" is normally used to convey that some type of relationship exists 
between the owner and the person who took the car (i.e., father/son, boyfriend/girlfriend, etc.) and that 
the owner does not want a theft report filed, but only wants the return of his property.  
 
If no theft report taken, then the vehicle may not be entered.  
 
Do not use the phrase: "taken without permission" it’s either stolen, or it's not.   
 
This information pertains to all users that access LEADS/NCIC. Therefore, please ensure if your agency 
provides service to other criminal justice agencies, this information is provided to them.  For more 
information about criteria to enter a stolen vehicle into LEADS, please reference the LEADS and NCIC 
manuals. 
 
If you have any other questions or issues, please contact the ISP Help Desk by either emailing your 
questions to ISP.HelpDesk@illinois.gov or by calling 866/LEADS-00.  Please provide your agency ORI with 
the request.   
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